VILLAGE OF HEBRON SPECIAL VILLAGE BOARD MEETING JANUARY 30, 2023

On the roll call at 6:00 p.m., Trustees Shepherd, Correll, Milarski, Knaack, and Mogan were present as well as President Shelton.

The pledge of allegiance was recited.

Trustee Stevens arrived at 6:02 p.m.

<u>Public Comment</u> Public comment was solicited. There was none made.

The president thanked Ramtin Sabet for the incredible work that he performed in the short time that he was the Chief and wished him and his family the best of luck in his future endeavors. He spoke about the prospective candidate Juanita Gumble, her graduation degree in conflict mediation, her law school classes and how fortunate the Village to have a potential candidate with credential, background, support in the community and the support of her former colleagues judging from the number of people in the room.

Trustee Stevens made a motion to approve the appointment of Juanita Gumble as the Village of Hebron's Chief of Police. The motion was seconded by Trustee Milarski. The trustees spoke of how they looked forward to her leadership of the department and her respect and support in the community. The motion was unanimous and the Village attorney recited the oath of office to her.

The meeting was adjourned unanimously at 6:17 p.m.

Michael Smoron,

Village Attorney

Robert W. Shelton
Village President